Graduate Council Meeting Minutes
April 3, 2019, GBB 202 12:00 – 1:00 PM
Call to order
Members Present:  B. Baker, L. Broberg,  M. Murphy, C. Palmer, S. Ross, D. Schuldberg,  S. Rinfret, E. Voronina, N. White  
Members Absent/Excused: C. Anderson, M. Beavers, M. Mayer,  S.  Nelson, R. Smith, V, S. Whittenburg
Ex-officio Present: A . Kinch

· The minutes from 3/6/19 were approved. 

Business
· Professor Tony Ward was welcomed to the committee.  The Population Health Graduate Certificate was discussed.  The Council agreed to table the proposal until the course forms are submitted in e-Curr next fall.   It also discussed the arrangement with Rehab Essentials.  The courses may be taught experimentally next semester by Dr. Jennifer Gamboa from Rehab Essentials.  The plan is for UM Faculty to work with her and eventually teach the courses.  The arrangement is similar to the Physical Therapy Courses. The Council is still curious about academic oversight. Social Work has a Curriculum Committee that will review the courses.  It also has to ensure accreditation standards are met.  This is an opportunity for UM to reach additional students and provide additional elective courses for existing students.  

· The following courses associated with the online MS in Parks, Tourism, and Recreation. 

	Society & Conservation

	NRSM 584 G
	Sustainable Mgmt & Tourism
	New course

	PTRM 510 G
	Professional paper
	New course

	PTRM 511 G
	Risk Management
	New course

	PTRM 512 G
	Recreation Behavior
	New course


Communication

· The funds available for Bertha Morton awards is unusually high this year, so the Graduate School recommended a portion of the money ($70,000) be used for recruitment.  Associate Dean Kinch worked with Chair Broberg to determine a process and Professors Palmer and Renfret agreed to review approximately 33 applicant materials submitted by programs.  Offers were extended to 10 master’s students and 8 doctoral students.  Six students have accepted.   

The Council may want to consider using a percentage of the fund for recruitment on an ongoing basis and whether the review of applicants should be completed by a representative subcommittee and discussed by the full committee.  It would be helpful to know the dollar amount available earlier in the semester to plan for the possibility of recruitment awards to help to entice top students.  The spring break review was not ideal timing. 

Subcommittee Chairs should provide their Bertha Morton scores to Camie by 3:00 p.m. on Monday.  She will put them in a spreadsheet and consult with Chair Broberg regarding the distribution. The Council will then discuss whether fellowships should be offered and determine which candidates will receive scholarships. 

· The Resolution passed the Faculty Senate by an overwhelming majority. 

· The Council will meet on April 17th.  There will not be a meeting on April 24th. 
Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 1:00 p.m.
